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WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

NEWS AND UPDATES



ASA Approval Process

ASA examined our application at November meeting and returned it to us with various changes required including some minor changes to constitution.


Visiting Committee

Visiting committee is a group of external visitors who give a critical review of the department every couple of years.  As part of the current review they would like to meet with both undergrad and graduate students.  The meeting with graduate students will take place Wednesday November 19 at 4:45 in the Bush? Room.  All lab representatives have been asked and will attend to represent the graduate students (except Draper due to schedule conflicts?).  Anyone else interested in attending needs to let Garrett Barter??? know ASAP.  Plan is to discuss report sent to the visiting committee describing results of graduate student survey conducted earlier in the fall (see attached).  There was discussion of whether the results in the report pertaining to the # of students working a second job was really reflective of the current situation.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS


Finance Committee

Department is willing to give us some money but needed financial proposals by this evening and unfortunately not committee didn’t get many responses to request for projects that we would like funded.  Social committee will be conducting a survey shortly to get reading on what events students would like to see.  Discussion whether department would accept request for funding a “large social event” without being specific (e.g. depending on outcome of survey).  It was noted that this might be possible as we have proven we can handle big events (e.g. the bbq).  Also suggested that the wine & cheese proposed event should definitely be included because it includes both faculty and students.  


Social Committee

Survey provided to lab reps to distribute to students.  Lab reps asked to collect responses and enter into an excel spreadsheet with summary statistics on each question.  Excel sheet then to be forwarded to social committee.  Social committee chair will provide an excel template to help make things consistent as well as providing electronic copy of survey.  Request that survey results be collected and returned by Thanksgiving.


GSC Rep

Discussed mintues of GSC General council meeting of November 5, 2003 (see attached).  General comments: * there are many openings available for interested students including Health Advisory Committee (may of interest as expecting another large increase in the student health insurance premium), Campus Dining committee (Walker dining will be closing when Stata Center opens), SEVIS Auditing committee (of potential interest for international students) etc….  GSC funding deadlines for IAP / Spring are unfortunately likely to occur before we get ASA recognition.  GSC rescinded support for a petition on international student visa issues but did accept a more toned down position (see attached minutes for links).  Taxation reform might include excluding room and board and textbooks etc… from taxable income.  


Communications Committee

Provided demonstration of new home page designed for GA^3.  FAQ’s are going to live in a resources section and Maria Stuppard and Barbara Lechner are excited about having somewhere to point potential students to.  Any suggestions for Q’s to go in the FAQ’s should be emailed to Hayley Davison (hayley [at] mit [dot] edu).  It was suggested that there should also be a section detailing the Aero/Astro PhD process as well as the Master’s process.  We would like to add links to each lab’s website to the webpage – lab reps please send Steve (Communications Committee chair) URL.  Also looking for committee specific issues that should also be included in the web page.  Ultimately would like to have email aliases for various positions in order to make continuity as people change positions as simple as possible.  Also request any photos of previous events be sent to Communications Committee so they can be included.  Group consensus was that proposed page is looking good!

The creation of lab specific email lists for broadcasting seminar announcements etc… was discussed.  It was suggested that a once-a-week summary email from the department might be the best of way addressing the dual concerns of too much email in in-boxes and getting seminars exposed to the wider community.  ?Bill Litton? Who currently runs the department calendar? should be contacted to see if the department can organize such a weekly email.


Academic Committee

We were successful in getting some money from the department to support obtaining and generating a .pdf of previous years’ qualifier exams (and are under-budget so far!).  There is still an issue of whether the exams should be made widely available or restricted to those with MIT certificates.  Professor Drehla?  Will be giving us guidance on this shortly.  Please send any contributions for the lists of topics / syllabus guides to jmlu [at] mit [dot] edu.  It was noted that Professor Drehla will be editing our first drafts before the material is widely released.  There will be no solutions in the exams that we do post.  There was some discussion of how far back it is useful to go and consensus appeared to be that for most students the more that is available the better.  We have only a small number of oral questions collected so far.

There may be a second quals info session where there will be someone from each subject / topic area available to answer specific questions.  Committee was also urged to do something about getting better explanations of the PhD process posted somewhere accessible to graduate students as well as expanding their efforts to include looking at the Generals exam.

OTHER BUSINESS


MIT’s Fiscal Position Causing Shutdowns

Recent articles in Tech have suggested MIT will be operating on “weekend” status for ~ 10 days over Christmas.  For any students finishing early in January, be sure to check ahead of time on all supplies and working conditions etc…. that might be affected by the lack of support functions (such as ordering etc…) during this period

NEXT MEETING


Next regularly scheduled meeting will be January 12, 2004, at 4 p.m. in 31-161

